
    St. Anthony of Padua 
        Catholic Church 
          Temperance, Michigan 

 

Third Sunday of Advent 
Gaudete Sunday 

 

                                        “The Antonian”            
December 15, 2013 

“Rejoice in 
the Lord 
always,  

again I say 
rejoice. 

Indeed, the 
Lord is near.” 

This Week’s Mass Schedule 
December 16 - 20, 2013                    

 Monday:  8:30am 
  Tuesday:  8:30am                               

      Wednesday:  8:30am                                          
          Thursday:   No Mass 
                Friday:   9:00am            

Traveling Vocation Chalice 

December 15      The Tester Family 
December 22      Theresa Holup 
December 29      Kirk Shade 
January 5             **Host Family Needed 

Fr. Brian’s Blarney 
Time 
   Well, I complained in September that 

things were a bit slow. Big mistake. We 

are now half way through December and 

ten days until Christmas.  I'm still trying to 

figure out what happened to June. Things 

really picked up in October and kept 

going. There have been a number of 

funerals here and of my friends’ family 

members. 

   I finally made it to a St. Joseph Soccer 

game, Bedford Football game, a 

Whiteford Volleyball game, a Toledo 

Central Catholic Lacrosse game, and a St. 

Francis Hockey game. I had said I felt 

disconnected, so it seemed that lost time 

was being made up for with all of these. I 

missed a few others, so sorry about that. 

   One of the other reasons I have been so 

unsettled is that I thought I was going to 

be moved last year, because my name was 

being tossed about. Then, when this past 

round of transfers came, I thought I would 

again be moved. Then, when parishes 

came open in August, I was surprised that 

Frs. Rooney, Slaton, and Kalaj were 

moved. Each time I told my 

representatives on the assignment board 

that I didn't want to move.  They obliged, 

it seems. 

   This sense of being unsettled has taken 

its toll on me, especially with my spiritual 

life and my mood. So, sorry if I have been 

distant or moody. 
 

Staying Put 
   The benefit so far is that it has been a 

pleasure working with Frs. LaCuesta and 

Cybulski. We need to sync our calendars a 

bit better, but we've really tried to help 

each other out. I hope we can work 

together more and get some more joint 

activities going, such as Christian Service/

St. Vincent de Paul, Youth Group, and 

Young Adults. The choirs enjoyed singing 

together, so that was a good start.  

(continued on today’s insert…..) 

Prepare the Way of the  
LORD 

The “O” Antiphons 
The O Antiphons are seven verses in 
the Liturgy of the Hours that contain 
powerful pleas for the coming of the 

Lord.  They are chanted or recited 
during Vespers on the last seven days 

of Advent.  They are: 
Dec. 17:  O Sapientia 

(O Wisdom) 
 

Dec. 18:  O Adonai 
(O Sacred Lord) 

 

Dec. 19: O Radix Jesse 
(O Flower of Jesse’s Stem) 

 

Dec. 20:  O Clavis David 
(O Key of David) 

 

Dec. 21: O Oriens 
(O Radiant Dawn) 

 

Dec. 22:  O Rex Gentium 
(O King of All the Nations) 

 

Dec. 23:  O Emmanuel 
(God with Us!) 

 

If you take the first letter of each 
Latin title starting backward at Dec. 

23, you will form the Latin words, 
“Ero Cras” which means: 
“Tomorrow I will come.” 

 

O come, O come, Emmanuel! 

Individual Confessions 
This Week 

Wednesday, December 18 

11:00am - 12:00pm and 7:00-8:00pm 

(2 Priests will be hearing confessions 
at each of the scheduled times.) 

In the Narthex are: 
 Calendars for 2014 

 “The Word Among Us” for Advent 

 50/50 Annuals for 2014 

 K of C Religious themed  
Christmas Cards 

 Oplatki Breads, and 

 The Advent Giving Tree 
   St. Anthony Christian Service 
Commission has gathered the 
names of several families to 
help during the Christmas 
season.  A Giving Tree has been set up in 
the Narthex; each ornament denotes a 
particular item for a member of one of 
the adopted families.  Please take a tag, 
purchase the item indicated and return 
UNWRAPPED to one of the decorated 
boxes under the tree      
                      NO LATER THAN  

-- TOMORROW -- 
MONDAY, DECEMBER 16. 

   (Items returned later than Monday, 
December 16 will not be in time for 
sorting and distribution to the families.)  

Church Decorating for Christmas 
   We will be decorating the 
church for Christmas next 
Sunday,  December 22 

beginning at 2:00pm.  Many volunteers 
are needed; plan now to help! 
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This Week’s Calendar 
Monday, December 16, 2013 
8:30am - Mass 
4:45-6pm - RE - Grades 1-8 
 6:30pm - RCIA - Magdalene House 
Tuesday,  December 17, 2013 
8:30am - Mass 
Wednesday, December 18,  2013 
8:30am - Mass 

11am - 12pm - Individual Confessions 
6:15-7:00pm - Perpetual Help/Prayer Team 

7-8pm - Individual Confessions 
Thursday, December 19, 2013 
7-9pm - Choir 
Friday, December 20, 2013 
9:00am - Mass 
11am - 2:30pm - Sr. Citizens - Padua Hall 
7pm - 12am - Cub Scout Day Camp Leaders 

 - Kenna Hall 
Saturday, December 21, 2013 
11am - 12pm - Youth Choir Practice- School 
3:30-4:30pm - Confessions 
5pm - Mass 
2014 Annuals; K of C Christmas Cards 
Sunday, December 22, 2013 
9am & 11am - Mass 
2014 Annuals; K of C Christmas Cards 
12:30pm - 50/50 Drawing 
12-6pm - Padua Hall Rental 

2:00pm - Church Decorating 
5-6:30pm - Cub Scouts -KH Meeting Room 
6:30-8pm - Boy Scouts - KH Meeting Room 
8:30pm - Adult Open Gym - Kenna Hall 

ST. ANTHONY’S 

CHURCH DIRECTORY 
 

PASTOR 

Father Brian Hurley………........854-1143 

fatherbrianhurley@stanthonytemperance.org 
 

Rectory……...……………………...854-1143 

4605 St. Anthony Road. 

Fax……………………………….....854-4622 

Web site…………....stanthonytemperance.org 

E-mail……...……….…....stanthony@bex.net 

Padua Hall………………………....854-9120 

4611 St. Anthony Road 

Kenna Hall………………………....854-9162 

4635 St. Anthony Road 
************************* 

DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Faith Weber……………………........854-1160 

Email……....dredu@stanthonytemperance.org 

DIRECTOR OF LITURGY & MUSIC 

Sharon Metz………………..…(734) 625-7176 

******************* 

Weekend Mass Schedule 

Saturday                                                5:00pm 

Sunday                                9:00am & 11:00am 

Holy Days      Check bulletin 

Sacrament of Penance 

Saturday                         3:30-4:30pm 

First Wednesday         6:30-7:30pm 

Second Tuesday         6:00-6:30pm 

Devotions 

First Friday                                   7:00pm Mass 

First Saturday                               8:00am Mass 

O. L. of Perpetual Help - Wednesday @ 6:15pm 

Prayer Blankets 

Sandy Maenle……………………….847-7813 

Prayer Chain 

Gloria Knaggs………………..……..856-2389  

************************************ 

Our Sacramental Policy    
   Six-month Parish registration and 

participation are required for Baptism, 

Confirmation and Marriage. 

Baptisms:  Second Sunday of the month;  

Arrangements must be made in advance and 

parents must attend a baptism class.  The 

Church requires that at least one of the parents 

be a practicing Catholic; and the Godparents 

must be active, practicing, fully initiated 

Catholics at least 16 years of age.  If two 

Godparents: must be 1 male & 1 female; if one 

Godparent: may be male or female. 

Marriage:  Arrangements must be made at 

least nine months in advance.  Please call the 

rectory office.  Officiate at the ceremony must 

be St. Anthony Parish Pastor or a family 

member.  

Funerals:  Officiate must be St. Anthony 

Parish Pastor or a family member.   
 

Please note: The services of the Parish 

Organist are used for all sacramental liturgies. 
    

   For more details regarding our Sacramental 

policies and procedures, please refer to the 

Sacrament link on our Parish web-site, or the 

Parish Guide Book. 

Mark Your Calendars……  

 K of C Breakfast - Jan. 12 

 Mass with Jubilarians - Feb. 9 

The Offertory Story  
December 8, 2013 

# Envelopes assigned:  348 
# Envelopes not picked up:  52 
# Envelopes used: 136 
Envelope total:      $5,325.00 
Loose:       $   300.00 
Children’s Envelopes:     $     14.96 
Total                                 $5,639.96 
Weekly Budget amount..$5,500.00 
+Over/-Under Budget       $  +139.96 
Year To Date +-               $  +209.89 

Christian Mothers  
Bake Sale 

 

Thank you to all who supported 

last weekend’s bake sale.  We 

appreciated all of the efforts of 

the supporters:  crafters, bakers, 

and buyers.  It was a great 

success!  We made $564.25 to be 

used for item needed in the 

sanctuary.       May God Bless You! 

St. Anthony Christian Mothers 

   The Mass with Jubilarians for 

2014 will be Sunday, February 9 at 

11:00am. 

   Parishioners who will be celebrating a 

milestone anniversary (25, 30, 35, 40, 45, 

50+) in 2014, please call the Parish 

Office 734-854-1143. 

   Papal Blessings are ordered for 25th & 

50th Anniversaries. 

   A cookie and punch reception follows 

the 11am Mass in the Narthex; we’d like 

a couple of volunteers to handle this.  

Please call the Parish Office if you are 

willing to volunteer.    

Jail Ministry 
   Once again, the St. Joseph Church in 
Monroe Jail Ministry will be accepting 
donations of cookies and white socks 
(men’s and women’s) for the inmates in 
the two Monroe County Jails.  There are 
about 450 inmates between the 2 jails. 
   This outreach to those in jail is so 
important to the inmates; it lets them 
know they are thought about during this 
Christmas season when they are 
separated from family and friends, and 
our acts of kindness remind them God’s 
mercy and forgiveness is for everyone. 
   Administering to those in jail is one of 
the corporate works of mercy. 
   Donations are needed by the end of the 

day Sunday, December 15 - TODAY - for 

distribution before Christmas. 
   Please call the Parish Office 734-854-
1143 for more details, or JoAnn Allore 
(St. Joseph Church) 734-241-9590 for 
pick-up. 
   “For I was hungry and you gave me 
food, I was thirsty and you gave me 
drink, a stranger and you welcomed me, 
ill and you cared for me, in prison and 
you visited me.”                Matthew 26:35 

Contribution envelopes have been 

moved to the last pew of Church for the 

convenience of those who use the street 

entrance.  Please be sure to pick up your 

pack. 



 

 

Bob McNear 
Ben Mendoza 
Ryan Merend 

Maureen Miller 
Melissa Miller 

Lou Montesano  
Richard Moran 

Lee Murray 
Steve Murzynski 

Connie (Dobberstein)   
                Niemi  

Patricia Pavalak 
Cindy Perpich 

Michelle Polishak 
Troy Pullou 

Veronica Rakebrand 
Pat Reed 

Rachel Renn 
Mary Ridal 

Julia Roberts 
Debbie Schoen 

Dennis Selengowski 
Wanda Selengowski 

Anna Sepesy 
Bob Shade 
Liz Shade 

Pauline Skingsley 
Jim Slaybaugh 

Janet Smith 
Helen Steinmetz 

Bernadette Stepowski 
Vic Stevens 

Frank Stobinski 
Jay Sulier 

Mary Maureen Tenney 
Pat Townsend 
Tom Townsend 

Teresa VanHove 
Paul Wahr 

Cecelia Welkers 
Gloria Wilkins 

Mark Wisniewski 
David Yunker 

Linda Lou Ziegler 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday, December 16, 2013 
8:30am Christopher McGuire by  

Laurie Childs on  
Behalf of the Family 

 Numbers 24:2-7, 15-17a 
 Matthew 21:23-27 
 

Tuesday, December 17, 2013 
8:30am Clarence Henry 

by Mr. & Mrs. Agoston 
 Genesis 49:2,8-10 
 Matthew 1:1-17 
 

Wednesday, December 18, 2013 
8:30am William Thorn  

(10th Anniversary of Death) 
by Delores Thorn 

 

 Jeremiah 23:5-8 
 Matthew 1:1-17 
 

Thursday, December 19, 2013 
No Mass  
 Judges 13:2-7,24-25a 
 Luke 1:5-25 
 

Friday, December 20, 2013 
9:00am Lois Holtz by Letha Holup 

 Isaiah 7:10-14 
 Luke 1:26-38 
 

Saturday, December 21, 2013 
St. Peter Canisius,  
   Priest and Doctor of the Church 
 Songs 2:8-14 or  
 Zephaniah 3:14-18a 
 Luke 1:39-45 
 ********************************** 
Sunday Vigil 
5:00pm Genevieve & Harold Gorney 

by Barb Gotha  
on Behalf of the Family                        

Fourth Sunday of Advent 
December 22, 2013 
9:00am WilliamThorn by Debbie Pasko 

(10th Anniversary of Death) 
11:00am  The People of St. Anthony 
 Isaiah 7:10-14 
 Romans 1:1-7 
 Matthew 1:18-24 
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Liturgical  Assignments - December 21 & 22, 2013 

 Priest Lector Extra-ordinary Ministers  
of Holy Communion 

Altar Servers 

Sunday Vigil 
Saturday,  
5:00pm 

Fr. Brian J. Rawski A. Parrish 
D. Strzelewicz 

J. Rawski 
J. Rawski 
L. Rawski 

Sunday,  
9:00am 

Fr. Brian K. Dressel 
 

L. Cousino 
P. Cousino 
 

A. Cousino 
L. Cousino 
C. Oswald 

Sunday,  
11:00am 

Fr. Brian D. Ordorica 
 

S. Pighin 
J. Stout 

J & J. Updike 
S. & S. Updike 

Eileen Adoline 
Marie Allore 

Nancy Jo Babcock 
Maria Baer 

Mary Ann Bailey 
Mary Bellg 

Patricia (Urbanski)  
                          Bennice 
Linette Braden & Family 

Toni Breininger 
Debbie Kreps Brennon 

Marlene Brogan 
Sherrie Brooks 

Ruth Brown 
Aderianna Brumley 
Stephanie Callahan 

Irv Cilley 
Todd Clancy 
Myra Clark 
Nella Clay 

John Connelly 
Bonnie Cornprobst 

Orvel Cousino 
Faith Crandall 
Glen Dooley 
Jerry Driscoll 
Rose Dunlap 
Jeff Dusseau 

John Fackleman 
Noah Fender 
Norma Frantz 
Paul Gabor 

Shirley Gabor 
Phil Gil 

Pansy Gillinger 
Phyllis Glowacki 
Margaret Gotha 

Raymond Groesbeck 
Steve Haman 

Karen Hammer 
Bobbie Harman 

Marion Harrington 
Jim Hjortsberg 
Daniel Holup 

Ed Holup 
Monica (Urbanski)  

Holzemer 
Clyde Howard 

Bernice Iott 
Tamara Iott 
David Itle 
Peg Itle 

Josh & Emily 
Bryan Jones 
Levi Johnson 
Marie Joseph 
Dennis Jurrus 
Bob Kapela 

Patty Keesee 
Bev Kelly 

Colleen Kessler 
Dorothy Kolar 

 Rose Marie Komorowski  
Judy Kraft 
Lisa Krall 

Chase Kukiela 
Jeanette Kurzyniec 

Debbie (Kreps) Brennan 
Kenneth Krohn 

Gus LaRoy 
Mary LaRoy 

Audrey Lawrence 
Rick Lawrence 

Robbin Lawrence 
Greg LaVoy 

Robert Lindsey 
Danielle Loo 
Gary Lowen 

Jeannette Lubinski 
Joe Luby 

Gerry MacAdams  
Evelyn Madynski 
Kristen Maenle 
Sandy Maenle 
Rachel Maisto 
Jack Marietta 

Lindsey Martin 
Bob Mase 

Theresa McMullen 

Alumni news….. St. Anthony Parish 

offers Congratulations to the following 

parishioner who has achieved Honors for 

the recent marking period: 

From St. John Jesuit High School 
 Scott Reed - 2nd Honors 

  Please keep in your prayers 
all our service men and 

women, especially those currently 
serving in Iraq or Afghanistan:  

 LC Jared Cousino 

 Bruno Joseph Strzelewicz, Jr. 

 Kenneth Lee Ziegler, Jr, Army 

Thank you to those who volunteered to fill in where needed in the December 

Liturgical Assignments. There are  2 servers needed for the 9am Mass on Sunday 

December 29.      Since several changes have been made from the schedule available in 

the Narthex, please refer to the bulletin each week for the most updated version. 
***************************************** 

   Liturgical Assignments for January will be prepared this week.   Please call 

(734-854-1143) or email (stanthony@bex.net) the Parish Office by the end of the day 

Wednesday, December 18 with any scheduling preferences or restrictions. 



 

 

Helping Hands  
(Funeral Luncheons) 

  Helping Hands is the Parish group that 

hosts luncheons for families following 

the funeral of a parish member. 

   Donations to Helping Hands are 

accepted at any time; envelopes are  

available in the Narthex for your 

convenience. Thank you for your support 

of this very special outreach.  

Fr. Brian’s Blarney, (continued from page 1) 
Hopefully in January, a friend from another parish will get a group together for males 

from 9th grade to 19 years of age for the Monroe Vicariate. I will let you know more as it 

unfolds. He is coming up with a charter, so that the priests, parents and participants know 

what is expected.  He will be sending me an article for the Antonian shortly describing 

the group. 
 

Gifts 
   I am finally using up the gift cards that have been given to me over the past few years 

for Christmas and other events. I went to the Anderson's the evening of their fire to 

purchase accessories for the KitchenAid mixer that was given to me one year. I am going 

to attempt to make my grandmother's rolls and bread she used to make at Christmas time 

when she was alive. There are baking products all over the rectory. 

   Now that Fr. Tim Ferris is at Oak Harbor and Genoa, we can meet for lunch or dinner. 

He has enjoyed the benefit of restaurant gift cards that were given as gifts. Fr. Paul 

Czarnota, when in town from Canon Law studies, enjoys the cards, too. It is better when 

I can take another priest out and share the gift. 

   Thanks again to all for your generosity. 
 

Deaconate Anniversary 
   December 15th is my 12th anniversary of Ordination to the Deaconate. Time flies.  

Some days it seems like yesterday and other days it seems like 30 years. My co-worker at 

Ford, Fabio whose son is my Godson, was married that day. It was a pleasant surprise to 

be asked to grant Fabio and Betty a blessing that night after the Holy Mass. 
 

May God Be Blessed!!! 

- Reminder -  

Christmas Mass Schedule 
 

The schedule for Christmas 

Masses this year will be: 
 

Tuesday, December 24,  

Christmas Eve: 

4:00pm and 6:00pm 
 

Wednesday, December 25,  

Christmas Day: 

12:00am Midnight and 10:00am 

Card Nights  
Saturdays in 

January  

(4, 11, 18, 25)  

7:00pm in Padua Hall  
   No winter blahs here!  St. Anthony 
K of C will be hosting card nights for 
adults in January.  Euchre, along 
with a variety of other games will 
bring excitement to those cold 
winter evenings.  Bring your own 
beverages and a snack to pass. 

 CD/DVD Rack... 
Don’t forget there are 

many new titles available on the 

rack in the Narthex. Great ideas 

for that last minute gift.  Take a 

few minutes to check it out. 

Update…..we have altar Servers for 

Sunday, December 29 at the 9am Mass. 

   Thank you to all who volunteered to fill 

all the openings.!!! 

The Can Shed is now ready for cans.  

In consideration for those who empty the 

shed for us and deliver the cans, please be 

sure all cans are in plastic garbage bags.  

And please - no trash!     Thank you! 

Parish Directory 
   All photographs should be arriving in your homes in time for Christmas.       
   If you were not able to schedule an appointment, please call the Parish Office for 
information on submitting a photo. Please keep in mind there are restrictions on 
submitted photos, including copyright release of photos taken from another company; 
and the quality of reproduction may not be  the best.  But weõll try to see what we can 
do. All submitted photos should be turned in to the Parish Office, including any 
copyright releases, by THIS Friday, December 20. 
   The work on the lay-out of the directory continues; directories should be ready for 
distribution in late winter.           Directory Committee:   

Marie Burtscher, Faye Knaggs,  
Bev Kelly, Michelle Lindsey 

Christmas Caroling - Sharing the Joy in Advent Season 
   We wish to extend a heartfelt thank you to Bonnie Knaggs, Shirley (Iott) 
Keller, Kathy Oswald and the three darling young girls who joined us for 

some Christmas Caroling to those who are homebound and simply can’t get out like 
they used too.  We became the St. Anthony Christmas Carolers! Harmonizing without 
rehearsal we journeyed to the homes of some truly delightful people who were 
warmed with abundant joy as we sang traditional Christmas Carols and then 
presented each one with some delicious baked goods, a 2014 saints liturgical 
calendar, and the latest St. Anthony Church bulletin. 
   Truly the pulse of that First Christmas was felt by all; reflected in the eyes and 
expressions of those with whom we, for a brief moment in time, connected in a bond 
of Christian love.  Every home we visited became a reflection of Christ’s Nativity. 

 With warm affection, 

Robert & Michelle Burke 
 

***********************************************  

   We would like to thank everyone involved with the Christmas Carolers. 
   It was a very gloomy day until they rang our doorbell.  They sang very happy songs.  
We just loved it.  The children were so happy.  We were surprised when they gave us 
the home-made goodies, the bulletin and calendar.   It made our day a little brighter.   

Thank you so much!      MERRY CHRISTMAS!    Ray & Jackie Groesbeck        



 

 

Good Day Folks. 
 

   As you may have heard by now the Abortion Insurance Opt-Out Act was passed in both the Michigan House (with a vote of 62-47) 

and Michigan Senate(with a vote of 27-11) late yesterday afternoon. Thus Michigan will become the 24th state in our Republic in which 

elective abortion insurance coverage will not be a mandatory coverage paid for by Michigan taxpayers through the federal health 

exchange market or through premium dollars paid to private health insurers.   
 

   This is a great victory for the cause for life and is testimony to the power of prayer.  We must be a people who are no longer divided 

on the foundational and God given right to life from conception to natural death and we must live out conviction with love and 

compassion for all.  The passage of this Act reveals hope that this can become our reality.  Thank you for all of your support and for all 

the calls you made on behalf of this very important initiative! 
 

   As Barb Listing, President of Right to Life of Michigan, said “now we can begin to thank those state lawmakers who voted Yes.”  So 

please contact State House representative Dale Zorn and State Senator Randy Richardville and thank them sincerely for their support 

and for their vote for Michigan’s Abortion Insurance Opt-Out Act.  Here is their contact information: 

 

                                                   MI House Representative Dale Zorn: 517-373-2617 / 1-877-ZORN-056  

                                                       MI Senator Randy Richardville: 517-373-3543 / 1-866-556-7917  

 

   Unfortunately, State Representative Bill LaVoy not only voted against this prolife initiative but he also stood up and spoke against it 

as well using Sacred Scripture:  What follows is a transcription of what Representative LaVoy said taken from the House Journal for 

December 11, 2013 page 1990:   
 

   “As far as use of tax money is concerned, I leave you with a quote from Scripture.  Matthew 22:17-21  Tell us, then, what is your 

opinion: Is it lawful to pay the census tax to Caesar or not?’ Knowing their malice, Jesus said, ‘Why are you testing me, you hypocrites? 

Show me the coin that pays the census tax.’ Then they handed him the Roman coin. He said to them, ‘Whose image is this and whose 

inscription?’ They replied, ‘Caesar’s.’* At that he said to them, ‘Then repay to Caesar what belongs to Caesar and to God what belongs 

to God.’ Let the people decide!” 
 

   Representative LaVoy is sorely confused and his judgment flawed, as a state representative and as a Catholic.  As a state 

representative he should know that the people did decide using their constitutional right in the legislative process for our great state.  As 

a Catholic he should know that Jesus would never support the use of any money, taxpayer money or otherwise, for the elective abortion 

of any person, any child, in the womb.  Using the words of Jesus the way he did in this case makes me question the formation of his 

inner convictions and how they feed into his judgment and ultimate decisions as an elected public servant for our communities.   
 

   Please consider this quote from the famous Irish statesman Edmund Burke in his speech to the electors of Bristol on November 3, 

1774:  “Certainly, gentlemen, it ought to be the happiness and glory of a representative to live in the strictest union, the closest 

correspondence, and the most unreserved communication with his constituents. Their wishes ought to have great weight with him; their 

opinion, high respect; their business, unremitted attention. It is his duty to sacrifice his repose, his pleasures, his satisfactions, to theirs; 

and above all, ever, and in all cases, to prefer their interest to his own. But his unbiased opinion, his mature judgment, his enlightened 

conscience, he ought not to sacrifice to you, to any man, or to any set of men living. These he does not derive from your pleasure; no, 

nor from the law and the constitution. They are a trust from Providence, for the abuse of which he is deeply answerable. Your 

representative owes you, not his industry only,  but his judgment; and he betrays, instead of serving you, if he sacrifices it to your 

opinion.” 
 

   We need men and women in elective office whose conscience and judgment is formed and enlightened with the timeless and eternal 

Truths and Goodness which come to us from the very Mind and Heart of God and which are fully revealed in authentic Christian 

teaching incarnate in Jesus the Word made flesh.   
 

   In my observation, Representative Bill LaVoy revealed that his conscience and judgment may be otherwise and therefore should not 

be re-elected to represent the people of the 17th State District in 2014.   
 

   Thank you again for all of your efforts to help make the Michigan Abortion Insurance Opt-Out Act a reality.  We did it together! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Robert Burke,  

St. Anthony Gospel of Life Representative 

 

President, Monroe County Right to Life  

An Affiliate of Right to Life of Michigan 

robert@monroecountyrtl.org 

phone: 517.265.4802 

www.monroecountyrtl.org 

www.rtl.org 
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